AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING 

August 11, 2010; 7:00 P.M.


The Regular Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, Berks County, and PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joseph Hayik at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:

Commission
Dwight Buckwalter

Joseph Hayik

Paul Weller
Staff
Mr. Brian Boland, Kozloff Stoudt, Solicitor

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer 

Kathie Benson, Planning Secretary
Paul Weller moved and Dwight Buckwalter seconded to approve the meeting minutes from July 14, 2010 Motion Carried 3-0.

Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes
Paul Weller 


yes

Amity Township Western Industrial Park
The commission was advised the next meeting to be held Wednesday August 25th.
Blacksmith Subdivision-Preliminary Pan-Ralph Yocum-20 Lot-Boyer Engineering LLC-Plan No CSO1-08008


Original Submission 06.10.09; expires 09.16.09


Extension #1 approved 09.16.09; expires 12.16.09


Extension #2 approved 12.16.09; expires 03.17.10


Extension #3 approved 03.17.10; expires 06.16.10

Extension #4 approved 06.16.10; expires 09.15.10

Nothing at this time.
Pagoda Motorcycle Club-Preliminary Plan-MB Investments-Route 422 East


Original Submission 06.10.09; expires 09.16.09


Extension #1 approved 09.16.09; expires 12.16.09


Extension #2 approved 12.06.09; expires 03.17.10


Extension #3 approved 03.17.10; expires 06.16.10

Extension #4 approved 06.16.10; expires 09.15.10

Nothing at this time.
Harner/Schaeffer - Annexation Plan –Boyer Engineering


Original Submission 04.14.10; expires 07.18.10


Extension #1 approved 07.18.10; expires 10.20.10
Mr. Boyer reported he expects to have an update for next meeting relative to the existing building.
Leaf Creek Farm-675 Old Swede Rd-GCP Amity Residential-291 PRD-117.52 Acre—97 singles/32 twins/162 townhomes
Mr. Armquist, Mr. Boyer, and Mr. Fruck discussed several items listed in the in LTL’s review letter dated 07.19.10. 

CONFORMANCE WITH THE ZONING ORDINANCE

#10.Section 703 (c)(2)(iii) –townhouse units shall be located a minimum of 150ft from the ultimate right-of-way. Mr. Boyer discussed Amity Townships ordinance does not define a collector street as existing or proposed. The main collector road they consider to be Pine Forge Road. It was recommended this be handled through a Zoning Hearing and decision.

#12.Section 703 (e)(4)-Applicant and Township to discuss the potential for traffic calming features. It was decided to narrow Gregory Blvd to a 30 foot width with a fifty-foot right-of-way and 3 raised sidewalks.

#16.Section 703(e)(8)-Streets for Dedication- Developer plans to dedicate the streets to the township the singles and twins are built on. The plan for the town homes is to have a Home Owners Association govern those streets.

#25.Section 703(o)(1) Curbs and Sidewalks are required on both sides of the street throughout the development. The planning commission recommends speaking to the Daniel Boone School District to determine if they have a preference to which side of the street the school buses would need for bus stops. This will determine and where and how the development may request sidewalks on one side of the street along the open space areas.
#26. 704(a)(4) PRD Landscaping requirement- The planning commission recommends the Recreation Board review this plan and determine how much land to allow as dedication and how much they would prefer as fee in lieu of.  The planning commission will visit the site Thursday August 12 at 9:00AM to review the buffering listed on the plan first hand with the Mr. Fruck & Mr. Boyer.

CONFORMANCE WITH THE SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT ORDINANCE

#20.-Section 503(a)(s) Emergency access- The planning commission recommends Mary Margaret Drive connect with the existing Meadow Lane in the Cider Mill Subdivision as a street and not an emergency access.
#21.c- Section 502(g)(4) Unit count- The planning commission agreed to the unit count at this time.
#46 g i-Section 517 (g)(3)(i)(b)-Property Line Buffer-This item to be reviewed at the time of the developer visit Thursday August 12, 2010 at 9:00AM and discussion to be held at next Planning Commission meeting.

#47 b&c – Section 519 (c 2,8, &9) Open Space & Recreation areas-The Planning Commission requests the plan be reviewed by the Amity Township Parks & Recreation Board for their recommendation.
Brian Marlowe-Annexation Plan- 2931 Limekiln Rd

Original Submission 06.09.10; expires 09.15.10
Revised plans were received however not in time for review at this meeting. Mr. Weber will review for next meeting.
Brutto Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan – 1335 Old Swede Road

Original submission 07.14.10; Expires 10.14.10
It was agreed a note will be added to the plan stating no deliveries to restaurant during hours of open operation. The waiver request for submitting as a Preliminary/Final Plan will be addressed at a later date. Mr. Weber stated a waiver may not be needed for Brutto’s curb and sidewalk request. Curbing is planned on the radius’s to aid in parking and stormwater control.
Zoning
Other

UNION TOWNSHIP new Zoning – Secretary Benson was asked to contact Union Township Secretary and request an outline from Union Township highlighting the changes they have proposed. Any information received is to be given to both the Planning Commission and Board of Supervisor’s. Any comments any Planning Commission member would like to make are due to Secretary Benson by Tuesday August 17th for forwarding to the Board of Supervisor’s. 
Overlay Zoning: The commission reviewed the proposed Overlay District as promulgated in Tornetta’s correspondence dated January 11th, 2010 and they recommend the Overlay District as proposed with the exception to parking space size and the housing component ratio. The Planning commission recommends all parking spaces be at a minimum of 10 x 20. The planning commission does not recommend the Housing Component ratio of 40%. They felt this was too high and only recommends 25% maximum. The planning commission questioned how if a three bedroom home would have children. They do not wish to see this as a negative impact on the school district.  
SALDO Changes: The Commission discussed proposed changes in lighting, and will further discuss at the next meeting. The planning commission recommends the As Built Requirement changes.
OTHER
Tri County Chiropractic- Boyer Engineering –Christine Treacy discussed she is currently looking at purchasing the former Beer Distributor on Rt 422. Mr. Boyer wanted to review the parking lot will not require any additional parking and the driveway will not be as heavily used as the past use. Ms. Treacy discussed they are investigating adding a second story for eventual expansion to their business. Mr. Weber and the Planning commission advised the proposed changes may be handled through the building permit process. In the event the second story becomes any other use then for the business a use and occupancy permit will be required and reviewed to be sure the site continues to conform.
Adjourn

Paul Weller moved and Dwight Buckwalter seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:05PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Benson
Planning Commission Secretary
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